Avonwick and North Huish Community Hall Project

Minutes
Tuesday 30th September 2014 2pm
Venue: Chairman’s House
	Item Number
	Abbreviations: David Kinross - Community Council of Devon (DK)
	Action By

	1
	Chairs Welcome
	

	2
	MEETING ATTENDANCE:
a) Present Paul Tyler (PT), Liz Rider (LR), Lisette Granados (LG), Lindsey Stewart (LS), Hannah Holdgate (HH)
b) Acceptance of Apologies for Absence Cllr. Rob Steer (Cllr.RS) and Alex Green (AG)
	

	3
	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the previous meetings held on 12th August, 2nd and 16th September 2014 were approved and signed.
	

	4
	MATTERS ARISING 
· PT explained that the community website that has been taken under the community hall projects ‘wing’ can now apply for funding to cover website costs. LG has completed a funding application to apply to the District Councils Locality Fund for website Hosting Costs and a copy given to PT to proof read before sending. 
	

	5
	CORRESPONDANCE (LG)
· Awards For All: LG received confirmation that the application process is moving forward. Documents have been requested; AP PT to update the financial projection for the duration of the feasibility project. AP LG and PT to meet on 6th October to finalise the paperwork requested and return.

· Councillor Vint: Totnes Guide Brochure for 2015 Noted for the future.
· David Kinross (Community Council of Devon) Congratulated the committee on holding a successful event and thanked the project for sending photo’s. DK suggested arranging a project planning meeting in the next few weeks to discuss the feasibility study. The committee agreed to arrange a meeting at the end of October.
	PT

PT & LG

	6
	Finance and Accounts (LR)

Bank Account Update

Please see Financial report at end of these minutes covering period: 

30th April to 30th September 2014
Bank Balance at start of project c/f  £0      PC Balance c/f £0    Total £0
Bank Balance at 30th September 2014

c/f  £1709.70   PC Balance c/f £50.38     Total Funds: £1760.08
 
	

	7
	Report back from Meetings or Courses attended None attended
	

	8
	Apple Pie Fair PT 
· Outcomes
Feedback from Residents: Very positive, bringing the community together and HH said that some residents didn’t realise their colleagues/friends lived in Avonwick until the fair,  LR said that people have said it was great that Avonwick has been put ‘on the map’. PT said that most volunteers on the day had come from Higher Moor which is really positive and that the event appeared to build a positive momentum and increase confidence amongst the communities of Avonwick and North Huish. 
The general comments by event goers were that it was a fun event and created an awareness that the play park existed, many people did not realise the play park was there. 

HH said that one family, who live in Plymouth, will be visiting Avonwick to use the play park as it is so great. The event also supported local businesses such as the Avon Inn and comments by event goers were made that they hadn’t realised the range of ciders that were on offer in their local. 
A total of 245 adults attended with over 100 children. 

Lessons learnt
The planning for the event needed to happen a lot earlier including promoting the outside stalls and activity providers. HH suggested that children could have been charged 50p entrance fee; something to bear in mind for the future. 
More volunteers were needed with precise roles. The event could be held either on the community hall and play area land or in the future where Diptford horse show holds their event.
LG said that the judging the apple pies took ages so will simplify the scorecards so that they can be completed faster. 

The burgers could be flatter and wider so quicker to cook. The sausages were too small so larger next time (longer). Larger BBQ needed. 
	

	9
	Publicity and Social Media (AG)

· An update for next meeting

· The committee concluded that the success of the event was very much down to AG promotion and publicity strategy and felt very lucky and very appreciative that AG was able to support the event. The committee recognised the hard work that had been given by Alex especially liaising between committee members and the press in addition to following up after the event that resulted in an amazing front page write up in the local press. 
	

	10
	Any other business
· LG informed the committee that Maitlands Estate agents may be interested in sponsoring the project in some way, perhaps an event, they would be happy to attend with a stand). 

· Volunteers and Support for the apple pie fair. The committee agreed to send, as a gesture of thank you, bespoke cards to all persons who supported and helped during the event. AP LS to follow up with card and printing LG to provide image and wording (design)

· Event Stallholders. LS informed the committee that she has contact details (data base) for arts and craft stallholders for future events. 

· For next meeting

Feasibility Study Planning

Future Event ideas for 2015 AP- all to bring ideas to the meeting

Discuss strategies for gaining more volunteers/event sub-committee

New funding opportunities (LG)

LG to report back on the Big Ideas Apple - suggestions and comments from residents at the apple pie fair. 
	LS & LG 

ALL

	11
	Next two Meetings date and time

· Tuesday 28th October 2014 2pm (to invite AG and DK)

· Tuesday 25th November 2014 2pm (to invite AG and DK)
	

	12
	Close of Meeting 

3.40pm
	


Signed : 









Date:
Financial Report

Avonwick and North Huish Community Hall Project 

EXPENDITURE @ 30 September 2014
Bank A/C since commencement of account

· First Consultation Event £164.80
· Study Day £20
· Repayment of loan to PT for Consultation Event & Petty Cash  £120
· 1 year’s Public Liability Insurance £339.20

· Apple Pie Fair (includes float for stalls (£200) £578.20

· Petty Cash £70

= £1292.20

Petty Cash since commencement of fund

· General (stamps, copying, stationery) £4.10
· Consultation Event £11.30
· Apple Pie Fair £169.17
=£184.57

INCOME @ 30 September 2014
LR informed the Committee that £350 had been received from Lloyds Bank in compensation as a result of her letter of complaint following the problems incurred during the setting up of the account.

Bank A/C since commencement of account

· Locality Fund £450
· Compensation from Lloyds Bank £350
· Apple Pie Fair including donations and sponsorship Luscombe Maye (including repayment of float for stalls) £1737.10
· Loan from Paul Tyler (not used – to be returned) £300

· Loan from Paul Tyler for Consultation Event £164.80

=£3001.90

Petty Cash since commencement of fund

· Loans from Paul Tyler £101 
· In from Lloyds for Petty Cash £70
· From Apple Pie Fair for cash expenses £63.95
=£234.95

BALANCES:  Bank: £1709.70  Petty Cash £50.38 – TOTAL FUNDS:  £1760.08

Outstanding:
Paul Tyler had generously loaned money as Petty Cash (£81) and to purchase items in advance for the Apple Pie Fair.  He had also loaned a float of £300 which, following the compensation from Lloyds Bank, had not been used.  To repay this float and the amounts paid for Apple Pie items (£335.24), he was owed £716.24.  He had since purchased general stationery for £3.90.  Approval for his Expenses of £720.14 was given and a cheque made out.  The Committee is very grateful for his financial support at this time.

Cheques not yet presented:  Marquee Hire £20.00

                                                    Heron Valley Juices £52.42




            Paul Tyler £720.14

To be received into Apple Pie account:  Donation of £12 for surplus sausages

                                                                       Payment from Avon Inn for Pimms and Bar Sales: £106.27

Apple Pie Fair:

Final figures for Apple Pie Fair Accounts to be presented at the next meeting, but are expected to show an estimated profit of £764.28.  It was agreed that this would be used to pay the expense of the Public Liability Insurance which covered any events held on the Community Hall area for a year.
